DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
P . " r . : Engineering Division — Traffic Section
“ .. meeting community needs . .. enhancing quality of life.” BB T, Clendule Avene
Appleton, WI 54911

TEL (920) 832-5580

FAX (920) 832-5570

To: Municipal Services Committee

From: Eric Lom, P.E., City Traffic Engineer

Date: September 8, 2022

Re: Proposed handicap accessible parking stall on the 100 block of S. Locust Street

The Traffic Section received a request from the new owner of the business at 801 W. College Avenue for the creation
of an on-street handicapped-accessible (OSHA) parking stall on the 100 block of S. Locust Street (see diagram
below). The request was reviewed by staff in conformance with the City’s Designated Handicapped Accessible
Parking Within City Right-of-Way Policy (copy attached).

Based on our review, we believe the request meets the requirements set forth in the policy. As such, we are
recommending approval. Letters were mailed to adjacent properties to advise them of this agenda item.

PROPOSED ON-STREET
HANDICAP PARKING

LOCUST ST

To accomplish this, the following ordinance changes would be required:

1. Create: “Parking be restricted to vehicles displaying handicapped license plates or Wisconsin Handicapped
permit only on the west side of Locust Street from a point 15 feet south of College Avenue to a point 40 feet
south of College Avenue.”

Page 1 of 3
C:\Users\krommel\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\[NetCache\Content. Outlook\X4QFIEK S\Locust St 100S HC Parking Stall.docx



' DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

P “oameeting community needs.  enhancing quality of life,” Engineering Division
100 North Appleton Street
Appleton, WI 54911

(920) 832-6474

FAX (920) 832-6489

July 29, 2004

CITY OF APPLETON
DESIGNATED HANDICAPPED ACCESSIBLE PARKING
WITHIN CITY RIGHT-OF-WAY POLICY

The objective of this policy is to accommodate the needs of the community for the installation of
on-street handicapped-accessible (OSHA) spaces when no reasonable off-street parking options
are available,

Requests for handicapped accessible parking within the public right-of-way within the City of
Appleton will be evaluated based on the following: :

I. The decision to install an OSHA parking stall shall be based on an evaluation of all other
available options and the specific needs of the applicant. Parking for the
handicapped shall be located off-street whenever feasible and appropriate.

2. OSHA parking stalls are not intended to reserve a private parking space for the npplicmil.
Instead, OSHA parking stalls are available for use by anyone possessing a valid
handicap placard issued by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation,

3. An OSHA parking stall must comply with any/all ADA requirements,

4. OSHA parking stalls shall not be located in such a way as to create a safety hazard or
interfere with traffic or necessary sight lines at or near intersections,

PROCEDURE

All request submittals shall be evaluated by the office of the Tralfic Engineer, Those requests
which appear to meet the requirements set forth herein shall be acted upon by the Municipal
Services Commilttee and the Common Council, Those request submittals which do not, in the
opinion of the Traffic Engineer, meet the requirements shall be afforded the opportunity to
appeal the decision through the Municipal Services Committee,

SUBMITTAL REQUIREMENTS
For staff analysis of the request, the following information is required to be submitted:
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1. A completed application by applicant (individual, business, alderperson, ete.).

2. Proof of a handicapped parking placard from the applicant, (including number) or

disabled license plate number,

3. Written justification from the applicant for requesting the installation of an OSHA

parking space in-lieu of using the driveway or other off-street parking facilities,

ANNUAL REAPPLICATION

]P

RE
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For an OSHA parking stall to remain, the applicant will be required to fill out and
submit an annual reapplication form to the Traffic Section. This reapplication form
will be mailed to all applicants with a previously approved space.

If no reapplication form is received within fifieen (15) working days, staff will
attempt a second means of contact. This may include a second letter, a phone call, an
e-mail or a personal visit by staff to the residence. Should no response be
forthcoming from the applicant within a reasonable amount of response time, a
service request may be processed for the space markings and sign to be removed.

UEST FOR REMOVAL

An OSHA parking stall can be removed following the submittal of a written
application for removal,

If a party other than the person who requested the space installation submits the
application for removal, the original applicant is contacted to determine if the space is

still being used.
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